
Ratpack Archers 
Newsletter  

September | 2023 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Names on Arrows 

All courses now start at the tea hut. When facing the tea hut the red start marker is to the left. 

The blue start marker is to the right. The arrow (yellow and green tape, will be replaced for 

green) for the green course is in the middle.  

There is a NO ENTRY sign on the path to the old blue course.  

The black arrow on white background is the now the standard directional arrow on the blue 

and green courses (red will be done when it is relaid). 

Challenger pegs are now black pegs with yellow/green tape with a hint of red spray paint to 

make them stand out.  

Nick Lea has successfully completed his coaching course and will be leading the beginners 

lessons next year. Well done Nick! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Urinating behind the container is no longer allowed. Please use the laurels, but venture off of 

the footpath to do so. An area will be setup in due time, at which, you will be notified.  

 

A reminder to all that the 25th Anniversary BBQ is being held on the 17th September, if you are 

attending please let Andy know so he can buy food for the right amount of people. 

General News 



 

Upcoming Shoots 

 

Company of 60 – 10th September 

07939 314634 

co60events@gmail.com 

Cloth of Gold – 01 October 

07814 014991 

ShootBookings.CofG@gmail.com 

Company of 60 – 15th October  

07939 314634 

co60events@gmail.com 

 

To book, contact any of the clubs with 

contact information provided. 

 

Acknowledgements 

Wessex Week  

A big congratulations to Kim Lea and Phil Adams for winning their respective classes over the eight days, a 

massive achievement, despite the lovely August weather (rain, rain and rain). 

 

South Wilts 

Eight members of Ratpack went to South Wilts, coming away with four medals! Congratulations to: 

Alan Jones 

Phil Adams 

Many Linn 

Kim Lea 
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